
• Ramona Cormier, current BGSURA president; 
Don Bright, former BGSURA Board member; and 
Joan Gordon, board member and former BGSURA 
secretary, made headlines in local papers last 
month.

RAMONA CORMIER – Since 1994 a member 
of the City of Bowling Green Board of Public 

Utilities, Dr. Cormier received a farewell salute 
from the board at its May 24 meeting and a write-
up the Sentinel-Tribune the next day. Sentinel City 
Editor Harold Brown wrote that the Board honored 
her for her “tenacity of purpose” and “promotion of 
alternative energy.” A reception in her honor was 
held after the meeting. Dr. Cormier, BGSU Trustee 
Professor Emeritus, declined reapppointment to  
another term.

Board chairman John Mekus noted that Dr. 
Cormier was a leader in promoting wind and 
hydroelectric energy, solar power panels on the 
room of the BGSU Ice Arena, load management 
and Green Power. She served four years as board 
chairman. Sentinel staff photographer J.D. Pooley 
took the photo of Dr. Cormier.

DON BRIGHT – The Blade retired food editor 
Mary Alice Powell, who describes her new 

relationship with the 
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BGSURA Board 
to meet July 21

A BGSU Retirees Association Board 
meeting has been scheduled by 
Pres. Ramona Cormier for Wednes-
day, July 21. Results of the elec-
tion for secretary and directors will 
be announced next week. Members 
are invited to attend the session, 
which will be held in the College 
Park Office Bldg.

• Shane St. Julian, manager of St. 
Julian’s Fitness Center at Kroger 
Plaza, is signing up retirees for the 
SilverSneakers program.

BGSU retirees in the news

• Perry, 1972
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newspaper as being “just recycled for a time” while The 
Blade interviews for a new food editor, tracked down Don 
for a feature which appeared in the June 1 edition. Mary 
Alice and her dog Digby 
first met Don when Mary 
Alice was the speaker at 
the May 2007 BGSURA 
luncheon and Don’s crew 
cooked and served at 
First United Methodist 
Church. She recalled how 
“we were served ham loaf 
with mustard-brown sugar 
topping and squares of 
rainbow JELL-O.”

Mary Alice returned to Bowling Green with Blade staff 
photographer Dave Zapatosky to revisit Don’s cooking 
for the meeting last month of the Wood County Retired 
Teachers Association. Don, a former state president of the 
Ohio Retired Teachers Association, served “hot chicken 
salad crunchy with water chestnus, plush gresh green 
beans seasoned with just enough barbeque sauce, Don’s 
homemade French saladressing [which] gave ordinary 
head lettuce a welcome lift. He admits the pies were not 
homemade, but were baked fresh,” Mary Alice wrote. 

JOAN GORDON – With 11 others statewide, Joan Gordon 
was inducted May 24 into the Ohio Department of Aging     

Senior Citizens Hall of Fame in a ceremony in the Capital 
Theater in Columbus.

Those inducted “embody the productivity and enjoyent 
that should be a part of every person’s older years,” 
said the ODA director, Barbara Riley. For more than 30 
years, Gordon has been a member of the Wood County 
Committee on Aging (and a former president). She served 
as head of the planning committee for the 150th and 
175th anniversaries of Bowling Green.  For 15 years, she 
was executive director of the Bowling Green Chamber of 
Commerce.

Gordon also is a recipient of a regional Jennie June 
Award for community service from the General Federation 
of Women’s Clubs. Her nomination noted that Gordon has 
seved a diverse group of organizaitons from health care 
to literacy, from teens to senior citizens, from economic 
development to city government, and everything in 
between.

David Rogers, associate professor emeritus of 
music performance studies, won the flute-players 

competition at the Musical Echoes Competition held 
in Fort Walton Beach, Fla. The competition was held in 
conjunction with the Musical Echoes Native Aerican 
Gathering and Cultural Event.

Rogers, who taught French horn, started playing the 
Native American flute about seven years ago beause of its 
soothing qualities. He has devoted himself to the study 
and practice of music therapy.	  o

In the newspapers . . .  continued

• Mary Alice with her 
companion Digby in 2007.

Computer aid
for retirees
HE’s back for another year, 

beginning his 11th as 
BGSURA’s computer expert. Charlie 
Applebaum has been retained by 
the Chief Information Officer of 
BGSU as a resource person for any 
retired BGSU faculty or staff mem-
ber who has a software or hardware 
problem. Dr. Applebaum, who took 
early retirement in 1998, has 49 
years of experience in mainframe 
and personal computing.

Charlie is well versed in most 
versions of Macintosh and Windows 
operating systems and a large num-
ber of software packages for these 
computers. He is proficient in the 
use of e-mail and most other inter-
net applications.

He offers this experience in 
helping you in your home or over 
the phone with software or hard-

ware issues related to the setup, 
operation or maintenance of your 
computer systems.

Dr. Applebaum may be reached at home 
at 419-352-0777 or by e-mail at 
applebau@bgsu.  o

• Charlie Applebaum, associate professor emeritus of mathematics and 
statistics, began solving retiree computer problems on May 1, 2000.
Computer cat buddy “Midnight” has since passed on, and the computers 
have changed, since this photo was taken in Charlie’s study 10 years ago.
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• Left: Shane St. Julian, manager, St. Julian Fitness Center; Susie Bloom, 
instructor; and Ashley Christensen, St. Julian staffer. Right: BGSU retirees Dale 
Furbee, of Weston, and John Gresser, of McClure, are Silver Sneakers participants.

A “Co-ed” Healthways SilverSneakers program – for 
men and women retirees whose health insurance 

is with Aetna Medicare Advantage (STRS) or Humana 
Medicare Advantage (OPERS) – is now offered in 
Bowling Green at St. Julian’s Fitness Center, 1096 N. 
Main St. (Kroger Plaza). 

Previously, the only Bowling Green SilverSneakers 
participant was Curves for Women, at 1204 W. Wooster 
St. (see Dawn McCaghy’s “review” in the May issue 
of the BGSURA Newsletter, on line at www.bgsu.edu/
retirement). The Perrysburg YMCA-JCC, Eckel Junction 
Road, also is a participant. 

Program equipment, including a SilverSneakers 
membership card scanner and exercise equipment, 
arrrived earlier last week at St. Julian’s. Eligible retiree 
members are being signed over to SilverSneakers, said 
Shane St. Julian, fitness center manager.

As part of the SilverSneaker program, a certified 
instructor, BGSU graduate Susie Bloom, of Portage, has 
been hired to teach muscular strength and range-of-

motion classes to interested retirees. These classes are 
held Monday and Wednesday, 10:30 to 11:15 a.m. Bloom 
also conducts spinning classes.

St. Julian’s is a family operation. It began in 1991 
after Shane St. Julian’s father Tom took a buyout from 
Libby-Owens-Ford after 25 years and bought the former 
Hard Bodys gym (previously the Bowling Green Burger 
Chef) on E. Wooster Street across the tracks from Dairy 
Queen. Five years later, the fitness operation moved 
to Kroger Plaza with its new name, St. Julian’s Fitness 
Center. 

Meanwhile, Shane worked in the family business 
while attending Plymouth (N.H.) State University, 
where he played hockey.

Today, Shane’s parents, Tom and Shirley, focus on a 
second fitness center at Levis Commons, Perrysburg, 
while Shane manages the Bowling Green center. Shirley 
St. Julian also manages Thin & Healthy’s Total Solution 
weight loss center at the Levis location.

For more information about the Bowling Green 
center: www.stjuliansfitnessbg.com/, 419-354-5060. For 
Perrysburg, www.stjuliansfitness.com, 419-931-3098.   o

SilverSneakers for both now sexes in BG

MEMBERS of the BGSU family are 
invited to a June 21 reception 

for Pat Fitzgerald, who is retiring as 
director of Television Services and 
General Manager of WBGU-PBS. 

“Fitz” began his 37-year career 
with the television operation by 
starting with the Television Learning 
Services area, which provided video 
productions and support for classroom 
instruction through closed circuit 
TV and microwave to Firelands 
Campus. He became general manager 

upon the retirement of Dr. Duane 
Tucker, for whom the Troup Street 
telecommunications 
center is named.

Recently 
Fitzgerald led the 
staff in the $3.5 
million conversion 
of all the WBGU-TV 
broadcast operations 
to HD and multicast 
broadcasting 
through grants and private funds 
without capital assistance from BGSU. 
Reception time is 4-6 p.m. with a brief 
program at 4:30.    o

• One of the “dishes” behind the 
Tucker Telecommunica Center.

Retirement reception 
for Pat Fitzgerald
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Reprinted from the November 2003 BGSURA Newsletter Continued on page 6
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Jeanette “Nettie” Pultz was a 1948 
graduate of Bowling Green High School 

and was employed at L&K Restaurant be-
fore joining the BGSU custodial staff.

BGSU employees who worked in Uni-
versity Hall, including members of the 
School of Journalism in the 1970s, remem-
ber Nettie’s friendliness while she worked 
throughout the building.

Nettie’s survivors include 21 grand-
children and 49 great-grandchildren.

• Information from the Sentinel-Tribune 

Jeanette Pultz

William Fichthorne 
retired from BGSU in 1984 

and served as Finance Dept. 
chairman from 1968 to 1975. a 
professor emeritus of finance, 
Dr. Fichthorn was a research 
asocoiate at Harvard Business 
School in 1946 and 1947 and 
from 1953 to 1955, when he re-
ceived a doctor of commercial 
science degree.

Born in Marshall, Mo., he 
earned a bachelor’s from Mis-
ouri Valley College and a mas-
ter of business administration 
from Northwester.

Dr. Fichthorn was an Army 
Air Corps veteran of World War 
II and served stateside.

He was on the faculty at 
Ohio University for 10 years, 
until he was hired by BGSU in 
1965.
• Information from The Blade 
May 8, 2010

William Fichthorn


